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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, February 10, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   Jay Livingston, Road Master, was absent.
Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers from the Hanover Evening Sun was recording the meeting.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they reviewed the minutes from the 1/6/2014 Re-organizational Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.    
Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they reviewed the minutes from the 1/6/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.    

Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents of John C. O'Brien’s passing.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
OLD BUSINESS:
1.  ACEDC M4embership:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve membership in the Adams County Economic Development Corp. (ACEDC).  This was tabled at the January meeting.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Dale Gettel did not have information to back signing up for this membership.  Ron L. Weidner stated that he does not like being told what to pay and feels $300 is too high. Ron L. Weidner made a motion not to join at this time.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. .

2.  Fire Clean-up Ordinance:  At the January 2014 meeting, Kevin Moul of United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 had asked if the Township had an Ordinance for fire clean-up.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Ordinance #1999-85 was passed 9/7/1999 and addresses this matter.  Kevin Moul will be given a copy.

3.  Fire Dept. Donations:  At the January 2014 meeting, Kevin Moul requested the donation amount that the Township is planning to give to United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 for this budget year.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have budgeted $30,000 to be split 50%, 25% & 25% between the three fire companies.  We will then look at the total donations given by the residents during the 2014 year before making a decision to increase the donation amount for 2015.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to proceed as stated.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger presented the stats for service in Hamilton Township for January 2014.  There were a total of 33 incidents in the township:  5 criminal, 5 collisions and 23 services.  Stephanie A. Egger then presented the stats for the 2013 year.  
2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  No representative was present to give the monthly report.
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the report for January 2014.
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger presented the report for December 2013 and January 2014.
5.  Resolution #2014-48:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve appointment of Ann Harman as Alternate to the Finance Committee.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this resolution.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
6.  Resolution #2014-49:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter from East Berlin Joint Sewer Authority requesting that we appoint a representative to complete John C. O'Brien’s term on the Authority.  Action needs to be taken to approve Resolution #2014-49 to appoint Ron L. Weidner to the East Berlin Joint Sewer Authority for the term of 2014 to 2017.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the resolution as submitted.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.  Ron L. Weidner abstained.  Motion carried.
7.  Resolution #2014-50:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve the exoneration of listed residents from the responsibility of payment of unpaid Per Capita, Municipal & County taxes due for the year 2013.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the resolution as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.                   
8.  Resolution #2014-51:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve the exoneration of Joyce Hamm, Tax Collector from the responsibility of collection of unpaid Per Capita, Municipal & County taxes due for the year 2013, having sent the information for uncollected taxes to J. P. Harris Collection Agency.   Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the resolution as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
9.  Resolution #2014-52:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Resolution for LABS, Inc.  On Resolution #2014-21, LABS, Inc. quoted the incorrect process and fees.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the resolution as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
10.  SPCA Collection:    Stephanie A. Egger stated that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  

11.  PSATS Donations for the Troops:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that once again the Township is collecting donations of items to send to our Service Men & Women who are making remarkable personal sacrifices to ensure our country’s freedom around the world.  We will be taking the items collected to PSATS in April.  Deadline for donations is Wednesday April 2nd.  Flyers are on the table and on our website at http://twphamilton.com. 

12.  2014 Election Dates:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that notice has been received from Adams County Elections & Voter Registration setting Tuesday, May 20, 2014 as General Primary and November 4, 2014 as General Election dates.  The Township Offices will be closed those dates.  Please mark your calendars.

13.  Double Creek Bike Tour:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a letter has been received from York Health Foundation requesting the use of the Township Bldg. during their Double Creek Tour.  The event takes place on June 14, 2014 from 7:00 am to 2 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this use.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
14.  Comcast:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that notice has been received from Comcast listing new Channel Additions.  A flyer has been put on the bulletin board.

15.  New Oxford Chamber of Commerce:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to renew our Membership for 2014 with the New Oxford Chamber of Commerce.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve renewing membership with the New Oxford Chamber.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  Waiver Request:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a waiver request has been received from Dollar General Store, East Berlin.  They are requesting a waiver for Sections 120-10, 120-11 and 120-12 – Major Preliminary Plan.  The applicant is requesting a modification waive of the Preliminary plan and proceed directly to a final plan.  Planning Commission has recommended, by letter dated 12/17/2013, that this wavier be granted.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this waiver as requested.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

2.  Waiver Request:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a waiver request has been received from Dollar General Store, New Oxford.  They are requesting a waiver for Sections 120-10, 120-11 and 120-12 – Major Preliminary Plan.  The applicant is requesting a modification waive of the Preliminary plan and proceed directly to a final plan.  Planning Commission has recommended, by letter dated 12/17/2013, that this wavier be granted.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this waiver as requested.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

3.  Waiver Request:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a waiver request has been received from Dollar General Store, East Berlin.  They are requesting a waiver for Section 120.21.N – Existing Street Frontage requirement.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve waiver as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. 

Discussion:  Ron L. Weidner stated that this issue has not been before Planning Commission.  Engineer, Chad Clabaugh brought out the plan drawing for review.   
Discussion included the following.  This ordinance section has two requirements; providing a right-of-way width of 50 feet, and a cartway width of 20 feet with 6 foot shoulders.  The Township Engineer Chad Clabaugh noted that he did not object to the requirement to widen the cartway of Beaver Street at this time due to the conflict with the existing dwelling and the inconsistency with the rest of Beaver Street, however he recommended that the Right-of-Way be required so that it is proactively shown for future use by the Township along with any necessary coordination with East Berlin Borough.  
The Township Solicitor Ronald Tomasko noted that if the supervisors would like to approve only a portion of the waiver request then it would be preferred to table the request and require the applicant to re-apply for a modification of the ordinance requirement for only the portion of the requirement that would be appropriate.

The sewer was also discussed.  It was suggested that the East Berlin Authority discuss with them, the Vet Clinic, Cashman’s and Nell’s, the possibility of bringing the sewer line down.  Ron L. Weidner stated that the Authority is in favor of this action.  
Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to table the waiver request of section 120-21.N of the Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance in connection to the East Berlin Dollar General Store and send this to the Planning Commission for review.  
Timothy D. Beard III withdrew his motion and Ron L. Weidner withdrew his second to the first motion.  

Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to table this waiver request and send back to Planning Commission.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC) Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received.    

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Virginia Zickafoose stated that the next meeting is tomorrow night.  It is the last of the pre-bid meetings.  Virginia Zickafoose went over the deadline and opening dates.  
4.  Road Master’s Report – Ron L. Weidner, Road Superintendent, stated that the snow removal budget is taking a beating.  They have one truck that broke down, it needs a new clutch.  They will be working on replenishing the cinder supply.  
5.  COG Report – Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received.  
6.  East Berlin Area Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that he attended the last meeting and learned that their biggest concern is the extension of the sewer line.  Ron L. Weidner suggested that they arrange a meeting with all parties and discuss this issue.  They also have an opening for a sewer operator.  
7.  Finance Committee Report – No one was present, Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received.
8.  East Berlin Library – Pat Campbell was not present.  There was no report.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh stated that there were no formal actions to report.  The New Oxford Dollar Store plan is to be re-done.  East Berlin will be discussed at the Planning Commission meeting.  
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, presented his report to the Board of Supervisors.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney continues to work on the David Lease issues.   He is continuing to follow up on the municipal liens.  
Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented and read the report from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.   For the month of January there were no applications for permits.  Dale Gettel’s report showed several violations on which he is working. 
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the January 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, and State Funds.   Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBL.IC COMMENTS:    
1.  Harold Senter, Gun Club Road, said thank you for doing such a good job plowing.

2.  Ann Harman, 700 Road, agreed.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:

Ron:  He thanked everyone for coming.  Ron said that the residents should not hesitate to call the Board if they have questions or concerns.  
Tim:   Appreciates everyone for coming.  Valentine’s Day is this week and he asks that everyone take care of their sweetie.
Stephanie:  Thanked everyone for attending and giving their support.  She asked that everyone be careful this week.
Stephanie A. Egger made the following Meeting Announcements:
Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Feb 11th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Feb 18th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, Feb 24th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, March 3rd @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan
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